
 

Week 2 

 

Monday  7th May 

 Whole School Assembly 11.20am 

 

Tuesday  8th May 

 PE :  Kindergarten, Year 1 and Year 2 

 Chess Club (Recess) 

 Library: Year 1 and Year 2 

 
Wednesday  9th May 

 Gardening Club7.30am 

 Mother’s Day Stall (All gifts $8) 

 PE: Years 3 and 4 

 Uniform Shop 8.30am—1.30pm 

 Library: Year 6 

 
Thursday 10th May 

 PE: Year 5 and Year 6 

 Library: Year 3 and Kindergarten 

 School Banking 

 Parish Mass 9.15am Year 3 

              
Friday  11th May 

 NO MUSIC OR BAND due to Mother’s Day activities 

 OLOR Family Fun Day (see note attached) 

 
Week 3 

 

Monday 14th May 

 Library: Year 5 and Year 4 

 
Tuesday  15th May 

 PE:  Kindergarten, Year 1 and 2 

 Chess Club (Recess) 

 Library: Year 1 and Year 2 

 
Wednesday  16th May 

 PE: Year  3 and 4 

 Uniform Shop 8.30am—1 .30pm 

 Parish Mass @ 9.15am for Year 2 

 
Thursday  17th May 

 PE: Years 5 and 6 

 Parish Mass @ 9.15am for Year 4 

 
Friday  18th May 

 

 Music and Band 

 

 Treat Day.  Bring your pocket money for 
a treat. 

  

Our Lady of the Rosary Kellyville 
          Term 2, Week 2            9 May 2018  

 
      8 Diana Avenue, Kellyville  NSW  2155                 Phone  8664 7800   

                       Email—olorkellyville@parra.catholic.edu.au  Website—http://www.olorkellyville.catholic.edu.au         

Dear Parents and Caregivers 

 

Welcome back to our staff, students and families to the second term of 

2018.  I hope that you all enjoyed the two week break relaxing with your 

friends and family.   

 

The next ten weeks will be a busy time with my staff and I focussing on 

assessments and reporting in the second half of the term.  I encourage all 

students to focus on their learning, enjoy their school activities and set 

themselves goals to achieve over this term. 

 

Also during this term our Year 3 and Year 5 students will participate in 

NAPLAN assessment tests in numeracy, comprehension writing, and 

language conventions over the three day period from Tuesday 15th May 

to Thursday 17th May.  These assessments are  another tool that teachers 

utilise to evaluate their student’s learning and growth in literacy and 

numeracy. 

 

Last week our school participated in the Parramatta Diocesan Cross 

Country.  Congratulations to all the students on their achievements and 

thank you to the teachers and parents that went to organise our students. 

 

This week we congratulated three of our staff members for various 

events in their lives.  Our lovely Year 6 teacher Nicole Bergan was 

married in April.  We wish Nicole and Glenn a lifetime of happiness 

together.   Nicole is now Mrs Emerton. 

 

Vicky Harvey,  our vivacious Sports teacher was honoured on Monday  

by the Rotary Club with a Pride of Workmanship Award for her 

contribution to the school community for over 20 years.  Congratulations 

Vicky, so well deserved. 

 

Alana Dooley welcomed Jack Leo into the world on 1 May. Mother and 

baby are doing very well. 

 

We also ask you to keep in your prayers the families who are grieving 

the loss of loved ones. May they rest in the arms of the Lord who formed 

them from the dust of the earth.   

 

 

Have  a wonderful week. 

Annelise Stockey 

Principal 



 
MARK IN YOUR DIARY    

 

 

 

Wednesday 30th May 

 School Photo Day—siblings from 7.45-8.45am 

 

 

Thursday 7th   

 Athletics Carnival—7th June 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents, please keep in mind every effort is made to have firm dates and publish these as early as possible.  

2018 SCHOOL FEES  
 
First period school fees were due and payable by 21st March 2018.  Period 2 statements will be mailed out in the 

near future. Thank you to all the families who have paid their period 1 fees. If you are yet to pay or do not have 

your statement please contact me on 8664 7800 or email tdigiuseppe@parra.catholic.edu.au. 

 

Payment may be made by Cash, Cheque, Credit Card at school or  Bpay or Billpost as per the statement. 

 

If you would like to set up a weekly, fortnightly, or monthly arrangement, please do not hesitate to call me and I 

can work it out for you. 

 

If you are experiencing any financial difficulties, please call me for a confidential chat.  It is better for you to come 

in to speak to me so that we can develop a support plan rather than allowing a debt to accumulate.  We are here to 

support you. 

Mrs Tracey DiGiuseppe 

Financial Secretary 

tdigiuseppe@parra.catholic.edu.au or call 8664 7800 

FULL WINTER UNIFORM TO BE WORN BY ALL 

STUDENTS FROM MONDAY 14 MAY 2018. 

mailto:tdigiuseppe@parra.catholic.edu.au




To the families of OLOR and especially those in Year 3, 

 

We are extremely grateful for the kindness and compassion you have extended to our family during this painful time. The 

support we have received from the school community has been humbling and has provided us with welcomed comfort. 

Thank you for keeping us in your thoughts and prayers. 

 

Sincerely, Raffaella & Giuliana Williams 

Please keep in Your Prayers 

  

 

Prayers are requested for the Williams family  (Giuliana Yr 3) on the passing into  

eternal life of her beloved father. 
 

He is now at peace with his loving God whom  he served so faithfully. 
Grant him eternal rest, O Lord, and may perpetual light shine on him forever. 

Please keep in Your Prayers 

  

 

Prayers are requested for the Matthews family  (April Year 1) on the passing into  

eternal life of her beloved grandmother 
 

She is now at peace with her loving God whom  she served so faithfully. 
Grant her eternal rest, O Lord, and may perpetual light shine on her forever. 



 

PEER SUPPORT PROGRAM 
What is the Peer Support Program?  

The Peer Support Program provides a fun and engaging environment for young people to 

address issues such as bullying, relationships, and self-image. Modules are designed to 

equip young people with skills to deal proactively with life experiences, develop a sense of 

self-worth and belonging, and to encourage taking responsibility for decisions and actions.  

How does the Peer Support Program work? 

Trained Peer leaders facilitate activities with small groups of younger students. A teacher su-

pervises each group which includes: two Peer leaders and multi age groups of 8-10 younger 

students.  

How can I support the Peer Support Program in my child’s school?  

Discuss with your child the activities, concepts and understandings they are developing each 

week. This helps to foster a positive connection between school and home.  



Weeks 1-3 – Being Friendly 
We are commencing our Peer Support lessons this week. The whole school participates in Peer Support for 30 minutes each 
week. Two Peer leaders facilitate a small group of 8-10 younger students, who work together through a number of structured 
activities. Each teacher will supervise 2-3 groups in their classroom. We are working on a module called Keeping Friends 
helping us explore the concept of friendship, build relationships and develop skills in empathy and critical thinking. The module 
runs for 8 sessions. Our first session enables the children to get to know everyone in their group, agreeing on how they will 
work together and interact cooperatively with others. They will also begin to think about the meaning of friendship. We 
encourage you to talk to your children about Peer Support every week as it will help to reinforce the concepts learned in each 
session. 
 
Week 4 – Cooperating and Listening 
During Peer Support this week the children will look at qualities their friends may have and the concept that we choose friends 
based on the qualities we admire in them. They will also explore the skills of friendship, specifically those of cooperating and 
listening.  
During the week encourage your child to show they are interested in the person they are talking to by being an active listener. 
 
Week 5– Types of Friends 
Types of friends is the focus in Peer Support this week. Children will explore what encourages them to form friendships with 
different people (common interests, admirable qualities etc). Through various activities children will identify that their friends 
can fall into the categories of ‘best friends’, ‘friends’ and ‘people we know’. Children will also discuss the fact that friendships 
can change over time for various reasons. Discuss with your child the different friends they have in their lives and how 
friendships may change. Some friends may be more important at different times in their lives. 
 
Week 6– Being Supportive 
This week in the Peer Support session, children will be focusing on the importance of support networks and the role that 
friends play in each others lives. Children will construct a visual representation of this during the session. 
Encourage your child to identify friends they have who can provide support to them if the need arises. 
 
Week 7– The Best Way to Play 
During Peer Support this week the children will be looking at how to play in a friendly way in order to maintain friends and build 
positive relationships. Through various activities children will discover 0the importance of taking turns and having consistent 
rules throughout a game.  This week help your child practise these skills by encouraging them to play games with siblings, 
family or friends. 
 
Week 8 – Joining In with Others 
In this week’s Peer Support session the children will be exploring how to join groups and how to accept others into their 
friendship group. The activities will give the children a chance to practise these skills, as well as how to say no in a respectful 
way, cope with being told no and inviting others to join them. 
Encourage your child to discuss with you the importance of saying no to people in a respectful way so that they don’t lose 
friends. Also discuss with your child various options they have at school if they should find themselves without anyone to play 
with during break time. 
 
Week 9 – Good Winners 
In Peer Support this week children will be focusing on the skills of winning in a friendly way and coping with losing. The 
children will participate in various activities and discuss how to accept the outcome of a game, no matter what it is, in a friendly 
way in order to maintain those friendships. During the week encourage your child to practise these skills in all aspects of life - 
whether it be weekend sport or choosing what to watch. 
 
Week 10 – A Better Friend 
In this week’s final session of the Peer Support module Keeping Friends the children will be participating in a board game, 
reinforcing all of the concepts and skills that have been learned over the past 7 weeks.  They will be reminded of the qualities 
of a good friend and the skills needed to maintain friendships and make new friends. Each Peer Support group will have the 
opportunity to celebrate what they have learned and the new friendships and connections they have made. 



WE ARE HAVING A HAT 

PROBLEM AT OLOR!!! 

The school hat forms part of the summer and winter uniform.  With the danger of UV rays especially in 

Australia, it is compulsory for school students to wear a hat when outdoors. 

 

From now onwards,  any student without a hat on more than two occasions in the week will need to sit 

outside the office under the awning for the duration of recess and lunch.  We are trying desperately to 

encourage children to remember their hats. 

 

Could parents and carers please support us as this is in the best interest of the children and concurs with 

our NO HAT NO PLAY policy. 

UNIFORM SHOP 

 

Our Uniform shop is open every WEDNESDAY from 8.30am—1pm. 

 

The Uniform Shop price list order form is available on the OLOR school website and also 

in hard copy form on the front counter at the Office 

 



Do you want your child to learn guitar? 
 
Teaching Services Australia offers guitar lessons in a group setting at the school. Lessons 

are engaging and taught by a professional teacher. Available for students from years 2  - 6.  

Get organised for Term 2.  Please Email enrolments@teachingservices.com.au or phone 

9651 7333 for further information. 

 
  



FOCUS: “ BEING IN THE RIGHT PLACE AT THE RIGHT TIME”  
( Respect for others and for self ).  

We are continuing this focus in Term 2  

 Some of the concepts being shared include : 
 Being in the right place at the right time to ensure children’s safety and 
that of others. 
What is the right place – and when ( before school, at recess, lunch time). 
What is the expected behaviour ? 

Please take some to talk to your children about this  
.  

 

 
 





SPORTS NEWS FROM MRS HARVEY AND THE SPORT 

It brought me great pleasure to attend the Rotary Dinner for the Hills-Kellyville Club on Monday night. One of our dearest 

partners in Sport crime, Mrs Vicki Harvey, was presented with a Pride Of Workmanship Award. Vic was nominated by Mr 

Devlin last year and we are so proud of her that she was the well deserving recipient of this outstanding achievement. 

Many of you know Vicki and the tremendous work she does for our school community here at OLOR. She has been at the 

school for over 20 years yet her enthusiasm and energy have never diminished. She loves her job, the children and is an ex-

ceptional staff member. She is much loved and we never want her to retire. Her award not only acknowledged her teaching 

abilities and her accomplishments over the years that she has graced the Hills district with her presence, but mentioned her 

gardening abilities and how she has brought the love of nature and all things ‘green’ to our kids here at school.  

Vicki’s Garden Club has grown from strength to strength over the last two years. She arrives at 6:30 am every Wednesday 

morning to prepare for the onslaught of 40 odd children to dig, plant, water, mulch, weed, feed, compost, check worms, har-

vest and sell raffle tickets. (We hope you have been a lucky winner from the garden club raffle... if not, buy some tickets this 

term and good luck! It’s organic produce and tastes amazing!) I loved hearing from a parent last term that when gardening at 

home, they were told by Mr 7 that they were doing it wrong and you needed marigolds to attract the bees so the plants grow 

better. How gorgeous.  

Vic not only does garden club on a Wednesday, she gives up a lot of her recess and lunch times to be out in the garden with 

children that love gardening or who just need a bit of time out in nature. She is always going above and beyond her call of 

duty.  She is very committed and loyal. She keeps us laughing and as you know, that’s the spice of life. 

I can’t say too much about the upcoming program Mrs Harvey is about to introduce into the school, but I am very excited as I 

get to be a part of it too. Watch this space... 

Till then, CONGRATULATIONS to Mrs Harvey on a job well done.  

Ange Stitt 



 

KIERAN TAKES THE QUINELLA 

Term 1 was a fantastic term for Kieran T, Year 6. Not only did he 

represent Mackillop in swimming, finishing 15th at the NSWPSSA 

Swimming Championships in 50m freestyle, but he was also se-

lected in the Mackillop AFL team to compete at the NSWPSSA 

Championships in Batemans Bay later this month. Congratulations 

Kieran!!!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FOOTBALL SENSATIONS 

Congratulations also to Fabio M and Julian R, year 6, on their selection in the Parramatta Diocesan soccer team. 

They, as well as our Rugby League representatives, Mac O and Sam S, will compete in the Mackillop Trials next 

week in Canberra. Good luck boys. 

 

GARDEN CLUB 

Garden club continues on Wednesday mornings. Could I please put in a special request? 

If your son or daughter wishes to join in, could you please drop them off at 7.30am, as it is so much easier to organ-

ize the students all at once instead of dribs and drabs. Thank you. 

The garden is looking great, with lots of potatoes sprouting, the citrus coloring, and snow-peas bursting forth. Our 

garlic is in, more potatoes as well, and we are ready to re-mulch the gardens around the goat paddock. 

There are so many herbs that would love a home, so if you are after lemon grass, thyme, chives, bay leaves, lemon 

verbena, rosemary or kaffir lime…. just let your son/daughter know and we will organize a package. 

Enjoy the last of the beautiful warm weather. 





THINGS FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 

 

Tell Them From Me – A chance for Parent, Student and Teacher Voices 

 

For the previous 5 years the Parramatta Diocesan Schools have used Quality Catholic Schools Survey as a way to gather in-

put from parents, students and teachers about the school and the areas of strength as well as the areas for further development. 

From this year we will change to a new survey called Tell Them From Me (TTFM) 

 

 

In the coming weeks we will be inviting students, teachers and parents to provide feedback on their experience of our school 

using this online survey. The surveys are an important part of our whole school evaluation and planning process and is de-

signed to gauge student engagement and wellbeing as well as gain teacher input and parent feedback on the effectiveness of 

our school.  

 

The survey will be made available to students, parents and staff in a few weeks with more information to follow. 

 

 

NAPLAN 2018 

 

Students in Years 3,5,7 and 9 sit for the National Assessment Program Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) test in May. 

The assessments are an opportunity for students to demonstrate what they have learned in class. Teachers use these results to 

meet the individual literacy and numeracy needs of all students. The dates for NAPLAN 2018 are  

15th- 17th May. 

There are four tests covering numeracy, reading, writing and language conventions (spelling, punctuation and grammar). 

 

  Tuesday 15th May Wednesday 16th May Thursday 17th May 

Year 3 Language Conventions 
40 minutes 

  

Writing 
40 minutes 

Reading 
45 minutes 

Numeracy 
45 minutes 

Year 5 Language Conventions 
40 minutes 

  

Writing 
40 minutes 

Reading 
50 minutes 

Numeracy 

50 minutes 

ICAS EXAM DATES 

(REGISTERED STUDENTS ONLY) 



OLOR IS NUT FREE     
 

We have an increasing number of children in our school who suffer from an anaphylaxis reaction to  

certain foods etc. but in particular, nuts. 

To assist in our duty of care for these children, direct nut products or products that list nuts as an actual 

ingredient, eg. peanut butter and nutella, are not permitted at Our Lady of the Rosary School.  Please 

also keep this vigilance when sending in birthday cakes, cupcakes and other confectionary for whatever 

purpose.  Additionally, we will continue to ask that children not to share their food. 

   

 

 

 

 

 

EVERY DAY MATTERS 

CHANGES TO STUDENT LEAVE APPLICATIONS: COMPULSORY SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

The Catholic Education Office Diocese of Parramatta (CEDP) has procedures and guidelines in place to 

achieve high standards of  student attendance in collaboration with parents.  Parents are required by law 

to ensure that children aged between 6 and 17 years attend school.  Schools are required to monitor and 

keep a register of student attendance and explained absences. 

Requirements for Extended Leave  from attendance for student absence and travel 

 1-4 days absence: Parents must notify the school principal by mail or email (written) at least 2 

weeks before leave date. 

 

 5 or more days absence: Parents must complete and submit the  Application for Extended Leave 

form at least 2 weeks prior to  commencing leave (Copies of travel documents must accompany this 

application).  If approved the Principal issues a Certificate of Extended Leave.  If the Principal  

 declines this application (i.e it is not within the best interest of the child to take leave and be absent 

from school), a letter notifying parents that the application has been declined would be forthcoming. 

 

**NEW FORMS AVAILABLE ON THE WEBSITE AND THE OFFICE** 

 

 

PLEASE MAKE ALTERNATIVE ARRANGEMENTS FOR YOUR  

CHILDREN  OUTSIDE OF SUPERVISED HOURS 

https://oscarwiki.parra.catholic.edu.au/confluence/download/attachments/22287647/A1-ApplicationExtendedLeave%20.docx?version=1&modificationDate=1423098749147&api=v2
https://oscarwiki.parra.catholic.edu.au/confluence/download/attachments/22287647/C1-CertificateExtendedLeave.docx?version=1&modificationDate=1423098768757&api=v2


HAVE YOU DOWNLOADED THE Skoolbag App YET? 
Skoolbag is the ultimate school to parent communication tool. This School Mobile App provides schools 

with an easy way to tell parents and carers important information as soon as it happens example:  school 

news, event  reminders, cancellations and much more.  

To install it, just search for our school name "Our Lady of the Rosary Kellyville" in either the Apple App Store, Google 

Play Store or on Windows.   

 

 

HAVING ISSUES WITH THE Skoolbag app 
If you find you are not receiving messages or have lost your alert ping, sometimes it is just a   

matter of removing and re-installing the app.   

System updates sometimes cause these minor issues. 

 

USE YOUR Skoolbag app TO NOTIFY YOUR CHILD’S ABSENCE FROM SCHOOL  
 

 

 

1. Open Skoolbag app 

2. Click on eForms 

3. Select Absentee Form 

4. Complete all fields 

5. In the last field you need to tap and then you can sign with your finger on your phone screen 

6. Press Submit 

 

This will send an instant email to the school to advise your child’s absence.   

 

This document is now legally acceptable as an Absentee Notification as the form is signed.  You will not need to send 

in an additional note when your child returns to school. 

 

This eForm is not to be used for extended Family leave.   

 

 Applications for leave are available from the School Office. 

 

 

PLEASE HELP US COMMUNICATE WITH YOU 
HAVE YOU DOWNLOADED THE SKOOLBAG APP YET? 

 



PARENT VOLUNTEERS WITHIN THE DIOCESE OF PARRAMATTA    
New directive from the Diocesan Office  25th May 2016 

 

BUILDING CHILD SAFE COMMUNITIES – NEW FORMS FOR ALL VOLUNTEERS 

 

THIS FORM MUST BE COMPLETED BY ALL PARENT VOLUNTEERS INCLUDING THOSE WHO 

ALREADY HAVE A CURRENT NSW WORKING WITH CHILDREN CHECK.   

 

Please note:  Until both the ‘Volunteer Form’ and the ‘Module’ have been completed, parents will not be able 

to assist in any capacity as a volunteer within the school. (The school receives notification when you complete 

each section). 

 

‘Building Child Safe Communities’ is a new initiative developed by Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta that 

enhances our commitment to ensuring the safety and wellbeing of all students in our care. It is now a requirement 

that all volunteers and contractors complete an online undertaking form that confirms expectations in relation 

to behavior whilst volunteering or contracting at schools, Catholic Out of Schools Hours Care and Catholic Early 

Learning Centers. This undertaking form also seeks to determine the suitability of volunteers and contractors by  

requiring them to declare that they do not have a criminal history involving children.  

 

Volunteers – please click on ‘Building Child Safe Communities – Undertaking for Volunteers’ by accessing the 

form via the Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta public webpage www.parra.catholic.edu.au, then click on 

the ’Volunteers and Contractors-Click here’ image (halfway down page on the right hand side). 

This image will take you to the Building Safe Communities page.  
Click on the green Volunteer tab (left hand side) 

Click on Step 1—Volunteer Form and follow the steps  

 

You will receive a confirmation email once the form has been submitted.  
 Your details will be maintained confidentially in a central database  

 A copy of your confirmation will then be emailed to the School / location where you are volunteering to 

be kept on file. 

 

A new form is required: 

 For each location that you are a volunteer or contractor 

 If any of the details you have provided on the form change  

 

A reminder that you once you receive your confirmation email, you will need to complete the Child                       

Protection Module.  
www.parra.catholic.edu.au, then click on the ’Volunteers and Contractors-Click here’ image 

(halfway down page on the right hand side). This image will take you to the Building Safe 

Communities page.  
Click on the green Volunteer tab (left hand side) 

Click on Step 2—Complete the Online Training Module  

 

 

Once you complete this online module the school will receive notification that it has been completed and you 

will be cleared to volunteer. 
 

Therefore in brief : 
 

 To complete form go to:  www.parra.catholic.edu.au and follow Step 1 above 

 Wait for confirmation email 

 On receipt of the confirmation email follow Step 2 above to complete Child Protection Online Module 

 Wait for confirmation email 

 The School will receive an email confirming that you have completed both steps and are now cleared to     

volunteer. 

 

We thank all volunteers for their continued support of Catholic Education. 

1 

2 

https://docs.google.com/a/parra.catholic.edu.au/forms/d/12nXsp241PhD3n0kt9gu7MOykPlsfigrxPBzQUFiv8_g/viewform
http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au
http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au


Annual Seminar - Marriage Annulments in the Catholic Church 
Each year CatholicCare Solo Parent Services hosts a Information Seminar to help people understand the process of 
Marriage Annulments in the Catholic Church. The evening is open to anyone who is interested.  

Venue: St. Patrick's Cathedral Hall, 1 Marist Place, Parramatta (on site parking via Victoria Rd).  

Date: Wednesday 16th May Time: 7pm – 9pm. Registration Essential: PH: 8843 2575 or 

Email: soloparentservices@ccss.org.au 

mailto:soloparentservices@ccss.org.au

